Belrose Public School P and C Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 9th March @7.15pm

- 1 Attendees: Rebecca K, Emma D, Mia M, Lisa S, Marrissa R, Susie T, Tanya S, Zoe S
- **2** Apologies: Heather, Lisa.W, Jeanette, Alison T
- 3 Minutes approved from previous meeting: Marrissa and Rebecca
- 4 No correspondence
- 5 Principals Report Belinda Zorian

Please see the principal's report attached.

- 5.1 Year 2 Swimming scheme
- 5.2 Microsoft sway for newsletters

6 Canteen

New food ideas/liaising with students regarding new ideas Struggling to get volunteers weekly Purchased a new microwave after the old one ceased working New fridge purchased to replace

7 Uniform Shop

Louise W looking to step back. Heather N and Marrissa R to potentially take over in the Term 2.

- **8** Treasurer Report Alison T to provide Profit/Loses
- 9 Band Band Camp at Camp Kedron is booked for 30th/31st August 2023

Training band fees paid via eftpos at registration day

Performance band fees to be invoiced by Lisa W ASAP

10 Fundraising

- 10.1 Easter Disco 17/3 New DJ
 - Cola tapped off to try and keep the children near the hall for supervision purposes
- 10.2 Election Day 25/3 BBQ sales
 - Cake stall
 - Book stall
- 10.3 Easter hat Parade/Easter raffle Rebecca to organise the raffle basket.
- 10.4 Mother's Day Stall and breakfast run by Dad's Thursday 11th May
- Emma and Mia organising gifts and food
- Alison to organise flower craft.
- 10.5 Alison provided costings for a Ladies Night Pinot and Picasso from Little Lane Workshops and a local Newport artist, and it was proposed it might be too expensive. Marrissa R had volunteered a connection to provide reasonably priced beverages to keep costs down. We will revisit this later. In the meantime, we will brainstorm other more cost-effective ideas for a possible ladies night.
- Susie T to lock in Motiv8 sport inflatables in place of the Colour run this year. Susie to liaise with Belinda regarding a suitable date and time. The decision was made to trial Motiv8 sports inflatables to try something new, and the issue of sustainability arose from the prizes that the colour run provides and the plastic the glasses come in.

11 President Report

Shade sail style discussed and quote approx. \$27,000 discussed at previous meeting. Rebecca to apply for grant to contribute to the cost of the shade cloth.

New DJ sourced for the disco on the 17th March 2023. Very enthusiastic!

Rebecca to apply for a grant to go towards a re-do of the kindergarten playground.

12 General Business

Zorica arranging book sale for election day. Books are to be donated by families in plastic tubs in the office. Zorica to collect books from the office before election day and sort.

Meeting Closed 9.15pm

Attachments

Actions list Principals report

Actions list from meeting

| Minute | Action | Who | By /Agree | Remarks /Disagree |
|--------|--|---------|---|--|
| 5.1 | Is the Year 2 swimming scheme still affordable with the increase pricing from the bus company. | Belinda | Lisa, Mia, Emma, Susie (Year 2 parents) | |
| 5.2 | The use of Microsoft sway for future newsletters. | Belinda | Mia, Rebecca, Lisa, Zoe and Emma | Start Term 2 Newsletters |
| 10.5 | Ladies night: Proposed Pinot and Picaso. Is it affordable? | All | Undecided | Will re-visit this idea at a later date. |
| | | | | |